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This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the 
Company’s Sponsor, RHT Capital Pte. Ltd., for compliance with the relevant rules of the Singapore 
Exchange Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”). The Company’s Sponsor has not independently verified 
the contents of this announcement. 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST and the SGX-ST assumes no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or 
opinions made or reports contained in this announcement. 

The details of the contact person for the Sponsor are: 

Name: Ms. Amanda Chen, Registered Professional, RHT Capital Pte. Ltd. 
Address: Six Battery Road #10-01, Singapore 049909 
Tel: (65) 6381 6757 

 

THIRD PARTY CLAIM IN DISTRICT COURT SUIT NO. 1366/2012/G BY BLESSING 
ENGINEERING SERVICES 
 

The board of Directors (“Board”) of Sunlight Group Hldg Ltd (the “Company”) refers to the 

District Court Suit No. 1366 of 2012/G between Etiqa Insurance Berhad (“Etiqa”) and Lim 

Teong Thye David trading as Blessing Engineering Services (“Blessing”) and its announcement 

dated 5 September 2013 whereby Blessing issued a Third Party Notice against Sunlight 

Electrical Pte Ltd (“SEPL”), a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company. 

At a hearing on 29 May 2014, Etiqa’s claim was struck out on the application of Blessing on the 

basis that Etiqa was not the proper party to make the claim against Blessing. Consequently, as 

a result of Etiqa’s claim being struck off, the Third Party Claim against SEPL by Blessing was 

also lapsed and Blessing was ordered to pay costs to SEPL.  

However, the solicitors of SEPL were informed by the solicitors of Blessing on 25 June 2014, 

that fresh proceedings on the same facts have been instituted against Blessing in District Court 

Suit No. 1499 of 2014. Blessing has indicated that it may issue a similar Third Party Notice 

against SEPL. Up to present date, the solicitors of SEPL have yet to receive any Third Party 

Notice.  

The Company will keep its shareholders apprised of any material developments, where 

appropriate. 

By Order of the Board 

Ong Bee Hoon 
Company Secretary 
8 July 2014 


